

## A Conservation Voter

Erwin Maddrey knows what he likes. A retired CEÓ of Delta Woodside, the makers of Duck Head clothing, he and his wife, Nancy, have lived in Greenville for over thirty years. They also enjoy their lake house in the North Carolina mountains.

Growing up in Winston-Salem, NC, Maddrey spent his summers at his grandparents' farm in High Point, L-R, Erwin Maddrey and Brad Wyche, CVSC Board grandparents' farm in High Point, Member, at a recent CVSC meeting in Greenville, SC. where he gained his first sense of the importance of respecting and valuing the land. A lifelong environmental-

ist, he became involved in conservation issues in South Carolina because of his good friend, Brad Wyche, Upstate Forever Executive Director and

Erwin now chairs Upstate Forever's Board. "It is so wonderful to see how the ideas that Upstate Forever espouses have started to become part of the consciousness of the general community," he states in a recent article. "Green buildings are starting to pop up across the area. Governments and organizations are starting to plan developments and write ordinances that take the environment into consideration – but our work is far from

Maddrey acknowledges the economic downturn as one of the biggest challenges facing the conservation movement. "The recent drought has brought the issue of water to the fore-front, and we've got to retain donors and keep water at the top of everyone's list despite the financial crisis," says Maddrey. He cites the timeliness of Upstate Forever's focus on the Saluda and Reedy rivers and he mentions the seriousness of the loss of Conservation Bank funding. "How do you manage growth in the Upstate, when forests and farms are being cleared and paved over at a rate of ninety acres

When he is not traveling to board meetings, Maddrey enjoys relaxing at his place on Lake Summit. "I like to do nothing but sit and enjoy the environment around me," says Maddrey with a smile, "I just love the outdoors."

## EVENTS & ACTIVITIES

LOBBY TEAM TUESDAYS RETURN!

Practice your activism at the State House during the 2009 legislative session.

Lobby teams are now bigger and better than ever in this, our fourth year of encouraging concerned citizens to engage their legislators on conservation issues. Come any Tuesday that fits your schedule and we will guide you through a day at the State House. You will have the opportunity to observe a legislative session in action, speak to legislators, attend hearings, and reinforce the message of our Common Agenda.



## SAVE THE DATE

6th Annual Conservation Lobby Day on Tuesday, April 28th

During this all day event, hundreds of conservationists from across the state will gather at the State House to speak with legislators. The day ends with an early evening old-fashioned oyster roast at the historic Seibel's House with elected leaders.

### EMAIL ACTION ALERTS

Stay up-to-date on what's going on at the State House.

Visit our website and sign up for the email "Hotlist" for weekly updates on

For more information, please contact Debbie Parker at 803-799-0716 or email Debbie@conservationvotersofsc.org.

> NON-PROFIT Organization **US POSTAGE** PAID Permit #1235 Columbia, SC

onservation Voters of South Carolina

HOLDING ELECTED LEADERS ACCOUNTABLE FOR A SAFE, CLEAN AND

> South CAROLINA

PO Box 50632, Columbia, SC 29250 \* 702 Whaley Street, Suite 207, 29201 \* 803-799-0716 \* (fax) 803-799-0719 \* www.conservationvotersofsc.org

LEGISLATIVE DIRECTOR Debbie Parker

CLIMATE CHANGE & Sustainability Director Carolyn Jebaily

**EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR** 

Coastmatters DIRECTOR Staci Williams

DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR

Dana Beach/Charleston Emma Ruth Brittain/Myrtle Beach Elliott Close/Rock Hill Carol Ervin/Charleston Esther Ferguson/Charleston

Edward Fort/Hartsville Dennis Glaves / Beaufort Greg Gregory/Lancaster Knox Haynsworth/Greenville Dell Isham/Columbia

Jay James / Darlington Harriet Keyserling / Beaufort Lee Manigault / Charleston Jenks Mikell/Columbia Charles Patrick / Charleston John Ramsburgh/ Columbia Gail Richardson / Barnwell Harry Shealy, Chair/Aiken June Shissias / Columbia Brad Wyche / Greenville

Rab Finlay Thompson / Columbia



EDUCATION. ACCOUNTABILITY. RESULTS.

# SENATORS TAKE THE FIRST STEP?



In a time when headlines carry ominous warnings about the current economic outlook, it is fortunate that not all progress carries a high price tag. When it comes to protecting our environment, simply improving how government performs is the logical first step.

This year, bipartisan Senate leaders are promoting three Common Agenda issues that impact the quality of life for all South Carolinians - already the lobbyists who represent certain 'business' interests are fighting to keep the status quo.

The good news is that these initiatives do not require new taxes, new buildings or new personnel. At a time when South Carolinians are cutting their personal expenditures, the least we can ask of our elected leaders is to step up to protect those qualities about South Carolina that add value to our daily lives - a clean and healthy environment for our children and grandchildren to enjoy and cherish.



## WATERMATTERS

When it comes to managing our most precious water resources, the FIRST STEP is to adopt a reasonable plan for allocating water use. Clean, abundant water is the lifeblood of South Carolina's economy and way of life. Jobs, communities, industry, recreation, tourism and productive fisheries depend on the availability of water. It is frankly astounding that South Carolina currently has no permitting system in place to manage the withdrawal of water from our lakes and rivers.

Atlanta could literally suck the Savannah River dry because the only permit needed by industries, utilities or large agricultural users is for the cleanliness of the water returned to the stream. Senators reached an impasse last year when business interests insisted that they should be able to take up to eighty percent of a river's annual flow.

Senator Wes Hayes (R/York County) introduced the "Fair Share Water Bill," S.275, to require a permit from the Department of Health & Environmental Control (DHEC) for all surface water withdrawals of three million gallons or more a month. His bill would maintain seasonal flows to protect the biological, chemical, and physical integrity of our surface waters and it would protect existing water users. Other sponsors are Senators Sheheen (D/Kershaw), Courson (R/Richland), Leventis (D/Sumter), Anderson (D/Greenville), Rankin (R/Horry), Grooms (R/Berkeley), Lourie (D/Richland), Mulvaney (R/Lancaster), Bryant (R/Anderson), Davis (R/Beaufort), Coleman (D/Fairfield), Rose (R/Dorchester) and Campsen (R/Charleston).

Sen. Paul Campbell (R/Berkeley) has countered with S.452 that would allow 80% of our rivers' flow to be consumed by industries and utilities.

When it comes to taking responsibility for the trash that we throw away, the FIRST STEP is to ensure that we open only enough landfill capacity to meet the needs of South Carolinians. Legislation adopted over seventeen years ago attempted to restrict the permitting of solid waste capacity to a "demonstration of need." The regulations used by DHEC have instead allowed South Carolina to become the "nation's pay-toilet." Landfill capacity is now twice what South Carolina generates. Almost thirty percent of the total waste buried here last year came from other states.

Senator Gerald Malloy (D/Darlington) has filed a Landfill Moratorium, S.324, to reduce further unnecessary degradation of our environment by postponing the permitting of new or expanded mega-dumps for two years while a recently appointed DHEC taskforce re-writes regulations. He is joined by Senators Leventis (D/Sumter), Lourie (D/Richland), Bryant (R/Anderson), Courson (R/Richland), Scott (D/Richland), Williams (D/Marion) and Davis (R/Beaufort).

The solid waste industry has hired over a dozen lobbyists to work against a moratorium.

("Will Legislators take the First Step?" continued inside...)



# CHANGING DHEC (continued from front page)

When it comes to protecting our clean air and clean water, the FIRST STEP is to change DHEC to make it truly accountable. The agency's highest priority should be protecting the health of our citizens and environment. Unfortunately a confusing management structure and convoluted appeals process have resulted in numerous failures to protect clean air and clean water. Citizens are outraged about the agency's inability to stand up against special interests or unwarranted staff decisions. As Board Chair Bo Aughtry stated, "the failure of the DHEC Board to reject the staff decision to issue an air permit for the (coal) plant is proof that it is time to change DHEC. If all this board does is act as an application approval process,

then we are not doing what the Governor asked of us." Ultimately, reform-

ing DHEC is about sustaining South Carolina's quality of life and economic

Senators Phil Leventis (D/Sumter) and John Courson (R/Richland) filed S.384 to eliminate the DHEC Board and designate a Secretary of Health and Environmental Control, appointed by the Governor and confirmed by the Senate. The bill would create two separate review panels to hear permit appeals of health and environmental matters. Changing DHEC will ensure accountability and science based review of department decisions. Other sponsors include Senators Sheheen (D/Kershaw), Reese (D/Spartanburg), Matthews (D/Orangeburg) and Thomas (R/Greenville).

At the hearing on the bill, the SC Manufacturers Alliance opposed the bill, defended DHEC and stated that "most industries that apply for permits are

# Donor

Gaylord & Dorothy Donnelley Foundation Mr. and Mrs. John A. Harris IV League of Conservation Voters League of Conservation Voters Education Fund Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Patrick The Sunshine Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Gary Thornhill

#### \$5,000 - \$9,99

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony E. Bakker The Butler Foundation Mr. Elliott Close Mr. Will Close Mr. and Mrs. Harry M. Dalton Ms. Carol B. Ervin Mr. and Mrs. James Ferguson Greater Savannah River Foundation Ms. Libby Smith

\$2,000 -Anonymous (1) Mr. and Mrs. Clay D. Brittain Ms. Frances Close Ms. Holly Hook and Mr. Dennis A. Glaves Mr. and Mrs. Knox L. Haynsworth, Jr. Joan and Charlie Coker Foundation The Honorable Harriet Keyserling Dr. and Mrs. Michael McShane Mr. and Mrs. I. Jenkins Mikell, Jr. Norcross Wildlife Foundation, Inc. Mr. and Mrs. Terry Richardson Mr. and Mrs. James H. Rion, Jr.

## \$1,000 - \$1,999

Ms Ann R Baruch Mr. and Mrs. Dana Beach Ms. Suzan D. Boyd and Mr. M. Edward Sellers Ms. Charlotte Caldwell and Mr. Jeffery Schutz Ms. Gracie Close Mr. Wade Crow David W. and

Susan G. Robinson Foundation Mr. and Mrs. E. Erwin Maddrey II Ms. Margaret D. Fabri Mr. and Mrs. James C. Fort Mr. and Mrs. David G. Gabriel The Honorable and

Mrs. Glenn G. Reese Mr. and Mrs. R. Stephen Gresham E. L. Chip Helms, III, M.D. Ms. Lila Harper Helms Mr. John Jay James II Ms. Elizabeth Van Alan Manigault Mr. Mathew T. Richardson Robert L. Huffines, Jr. Foundation Ms. Catherine Anne Walsh and

Mr. Robert Rymer Mr. Robert Schofield III Mr. and Mrs. Joel A. Smith III Mr. and Mrs. Shane Swanson Dr. Mary Finlay Thompson Mr. and Mrs. G. James Wilds III Ms. C. Diane Smock and Mr. Bradford W. Wyche

\$500 - \$9 Ms. Kara A. Berly Mr. Charles Carson, Jr. Ms. Anne S. Close Mr. and Mrs. Edmund J. Fitzgerald Mr. and Mrs. Edward G. Fort Mr. Robert W. Foster, Sr. Iim Hodges Consulting Group Mr. and Mrs. Frank S. Holleman III Houghton Fund of

Coastal Community Foundation Mr. Dell Isham The Honorable John W. Drumond Dr. and Mrs. Wood Lay Ms. Sally H. Mitchell The Honorable and Mrs. Arthur Ravenel, Jr.

Ms. Abbey Farmer and Mr. Mike Rubin The Honorable June S. Shissias Mr. Theodore A. Snyder, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Tenenbaum Ms. Ann Timberlake Ms. Betty C. Wiggins Mr. and Mrs. Gary Williams

## \$250 - \$49

Mr. and Mrs. John D. Aiken, Jr. Mr. Brent F. Blackwelder Mr. and Mrs. Erskine Bowles Mr. and Mrs. William F. Cave Mr. and Mrs. James J. Chaffin, Jr. Ms. Janet C. Ciegler Mr. and Mrs. John J. Cooney Mr. and Mrs. William Jennings Bryan Dorn, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Don K. George Mr. and Mrs. R. Marshall Griffin Dr. and Mrs. Henry Gurr Mr. and Mrs. Donald H. Howe Mr. Billy Keyserling Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lane Mr. and Mrs. Randy Bates Mr. and Mrs. Hurdle Lea, Jr. Mr and Mrs. Richard Miller Mr. and Mrs. Carlton N. Owen Dr. Leslie Pelzer Ms. Patricia Pierce Dr. and Mrs. William M. Rambo, Jr. Mr. Emile Russett Dr. Mark Salley Mr. and Mrs. Huger Sinkler II Ms. Nancy Stone-Collum J.P. Strom, Jr. P.A. Mr. and Mrs. Charles Symington Dr. and Mrs. A. Weaver Whitehead Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Williamson Mr. C. Thomas Wyche

## \$100 - \$2

Mr. and Mrs. L. B. Adams, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. William D. Anderson, Jr. Dr. David M. Andrews Mr. and Mrs. Robert Barber Ms. Leslie L. Bateson Mr. and Mrs. Wise Batten Mr. and Mrs. Boykin Beard Mr. and Mrs. James S. Beaty, III Ms. Anne Frances Bleecker Dr. and Ms. Alan H. Brill The Honorable and Mrs. Walter J. Bristow, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Bryant Mr. and Mrs. J. David Butler Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cain Dr. and Mrs. William Cain, Jr. Ms. Cornelia B. Carrier Mr. and Mrs. William P. Cate Ms. Laura K. Collins Mr. and Mrs. Pat Conroy Mr. and Mrs. Crawford Cook Dr. and Mrs. Bruce C. Coull Ms. Catherine Craven Ms. Diana Crowley Mr. and Mrs. John W. Cullum Mr. and Mrs. J. Marshall Doswell Mr. D. Reid Ellis Ms. Elizabeth S. Ervin Mr. Basil Garzia Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Gerber Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Greenberger Mr. and Mrs. Phillip G. Grose, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Guida

Mr. Frank B. Halter Mr. Robert Hanlin Mr. and Mrs. James C. Harrison, Jr. Mrs. Eaddy Williams Hayes Mr. and Mrs. James V. Hicks, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Hoffius Mr. and Mrs. James Hoffman

Mr. Billy Holliday Mr. William Howle Mr. and Mrs. Sigmon Huitt Ms. Barbara Neale and Mr. Thomas D.W. Hutto Mr. Albert L. James, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Croft Jennings Mr. and Mrs. Coy Johnston

Mr. and Mrs. George P. Johnston Dr. Graydon Kingsland Mr. and Mrs. John F. Kososki Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Lampshire Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Lee Mr. and Mrs. John H. Lumpkin, Jr. Ms. Letitia C. Lvnn

Mrs. William Marscher Mr. W. Theo Mattison Ms. Louise I. Maybank Mr. and Mrs. Bradley K. McKeown Dr. Charles W. McRae Mr. and Mrs. David F. Mims Mr. John Movlan Mr. Frederick O.J. Muzi Mr. and Mrs. Dewey Oxner

Mr. and Mrs. Dwight F. Patterson, Jr. Ms. Elizabeth Bradham and Mr. J. Randolph Pelzer

Mr. and Mrs. William L. Pope Dr. and Mrs. David H. Postles, Jr. Mr. John S. Ramsburgh Ms. Janice Chism and Mr. William Rogers

Mr. and Mrs. Hyman Rubin, Jr. Mr. and Ms. Chester E. Sansbury Ms. Mary E. Sharp Dr. and Mrs. Harry Shealy, Jr. Ms. Pamela B. Shucker Mr. Walter H. Sims The Honorable Anne M. Sinclair Mr. Greg W. Smith Mr. and Mrs. Patterson S. Smith Mr. and Mrs. D. Paul Sommerville Ms. April C. Lucas and Mr. John J. Stucker

Mr. and Mrs. Charles P. Summerall, IV

Dr. and Mrs. Edmund R. Taylor

Ms. Barbara Thomas and Mr. Thomas A. Gasparini Mr. James L. Townsend, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Tufford Ms. Nancy E. Vinson Ms. Alice M. Wald Mr. and Mrs. George R. P. Walker Mr. Shawn D. Wallace Mr. Richard E. Watkins Ms. Janet Wedlock and Mr. Preston J. Whetstone

Ms. Susan White Mr. David Whiteman Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Williamson Ms. Jennie Williamson Ms. Patricia Wolman The Honorable and Mrs. Wm. Marshall Wright

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Young

Ms. LaBruce Alexander Mr. and Mrs. Reed S. Armstrong Mr. Bob Arnold Ms. Mary L. Ballou Mr. Hugh A. Barnett, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Tony Bebber Ms. Caroline Verdery Beeland and

Mr. John M. Moore, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Blagden, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. William Bowers Mr. and Mrs. Henry D. Boykin II Mr. and Mrs. James Trott Burns Mr. and Mrs. Jay D. Campbell Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Carr Mr. Tom Clements Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Corning Ms. Jan Steensen Crangle Mr. and Mrs. William W. Daniel Mr. and Mrs. Reggie Daves Mr. Nicky Demetrious Mr. and Mrs. Francis T. Draine Ms. Caroline M. Eastman Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Erwin, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Wayne R. Fanning Mr. and Mrs. William Ferguson Dr. Charles E. Friedman Ms. Susan K. Gerdes Ms. Elizabeth G. Gower Mr. and Mrs. John M. Grego Ms. Ann L. Hagan and

Mr. John H. Carmichael, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. J.W. Haltiwanger Mr. David Hargett Mr. Richard A. Harrison Ms. Taryn E. Hartnett Ms. Susan B. Grey and Mr. John M. Hartz

Mr. Lawrence C. Haselden Mr. and Mrs. C. Carroll Heyward Ms. Alice G. Howard Quentin D Isham Mr. and Mrs. Albert L. James III Mr. Christopher Jones Mr. and Mrs. T. Dan Kelly Ms. Kathleen G. Kempe and

Mr. Ronald L. Sobczak Mr. Ben Geer Keys Mr. Irving H. Knudson Vice Admiral and Mrs. Edwin R. Kohn USN (Ret.) Ms. Jane Kramer Mr. and Mrs. Harley Laing Mr. and Mrs. Don Libes Mr. and Mrs. Langdon D. Long

Ms. Susan Lourie Ms. Lucy Maxwell Dr. and Mrs. W. Brem Mayer Ms. Jamie Y. McCulloch Ms. Leslie Minerd Ms. Lillian H. Mood Mr. and Mrs. Dean Moss Mr. and Mrs. Kelly Murphy Ms. Elizabeth C. McLean Dr. and Mrs. Stephen R. Ramsburgh Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Randall

Ms. Louis M. Smith

Mr. Hank W. Stallworth Mr. and Mrs. Taylor R. Stephens Mr. and Mrs. Yavuz Sumer

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth W. Tevebaugh Mr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Walsworth Mr. Bob Wislinski Mr. and Mrs. Randy Wood Mr. and Mrs. Maxwell L. Wood Dr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Zdenek

Ms. Amy Armstrong Ms. Peggy C. Andretz The Honorable and

Mrs. Luther J. Battiste III.

Mr. and Mrs. Leo Benjamin Mr. Arnold S. Bloom Mrs. Wesley W. Boone, Jr. Mr. and Dr. James Brennan Dr. I. Lehr Brisbin Ms. June M. Campbell Mr. and Mrs. Charlie P. Carpenter Ms. Christine Anne Cato Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Cooper Ms. Rita Corcoran Ms. Barbara Cross Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Dawkins Mr. and Mrs. Francis Dibona Ms. Frances L. Elmore Mr. John Dickey Evans Mr. and Mrs. John Flintom Ms. Rebecca Fouche Mr. and Mrs. Stewart B. Fox Mr. Irwin H. From Mr. William H. Frve Mr. and Mrs. Edward N. Giobbe Mr. Jerry Glass Ms. Virginia Gourdin Mr. and Mrs. Hudson S. Green Mr. and Mrs. John Haddon Mr. and Mrs. James C. Hardin III Ms. Patrice M. Moriarty and

Dr. Brian S. Helmuth Dr. Kenneth Hewett Dr. Carolyn B. Hudson Mr. Roger Hutchison Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Johnson Ms. Kathy Finger Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Kelly Mr. Arthur E. Klauser Dr. Ernest Helms, III Mr. James Knight, Jr. Ms. Alice R. Knowles Mr. Perry Lloyd

Mr. and Mrs. David Magnson Mr. Samuel H. Howell, Jr. and Ms. Barbara Mellen Mr. Patrick Moore Dr. Philip Mullen Mr. and Mrs. William F. Nettles, III Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Nicholson Mr. and Mrs. Wayne A. Pendergrass Mr. and Mrs. Terry C. Plumb Ms. Nena Powell Rice Drs. Emma Jane and

Ms. Bess Lochocki

Ms. Sherry Lorenz

David Riddle Ms. Bobbie Roberts Ms. Jeanne Robinson Ms. Linda Rooney Ms. Sara Schechter-Schoeman Mr. Herman E. Scheiblich Mr. and Mrs. J. Stephen Smith Ms. Nancy B. Smith Mr. Todd Stilp Ms. Helen E. Wells Ms. Ann Willbrand Wilhelmina and Virginia Winn Mr. Paul A. Wojoski Mr. Carl Zotter

## AGENDA SPONSORS

Aiken County Open Land Trust Beaufort County Open Land Trust Community Open Land Trust League of Women Voters of South Carolina Responsible Economic Development South Carolina Coastal Conservation League South Carolina Native Plant Society South Carolina Wildlife Federation Winyah Rivers Foundation, Inc

#### **MATCHING GIFTS** Bank of America

#### RECIPIENTS OF GIFTS OF MEMBERSHIP

Wes Standish John Ervin, III Charlotte Caldwell Sally Rossmann Gina Kozek Shawn Wallace Nancy Bloodgood Wilbur Johnson Brian Quisenberry Elizabeth Baggett Nancy Nowell Nancve Starnes Ann Dibble Edith Howle Catherine Rogers

IN-KIND DONATIONS 701 Development Company Nickelodeon Theatre The Rackes Group Scott Rucker USC Green Quad

#### HONOR/MEMORIALS In Honor of Ms. Lila Harper Helms

## IsYourNameMissing?

onservation Vote f South Carolina an f our new and renewin embers for this pa ar. If you feel your nam

As the conservation community continues to oppose our state's backwards march to costly coal, we

are reminded how closely our fate is linked to federal energy decisions. We are fortunate that since 2007, Conservation Voters has been working with the national League of Conservation Voters to make clean energy choices a priority for both national and state

Our collaboration began by taking advantage of South Carolina's early presidential primaries and it continues today with a focus on opportunities "to repower, refuel and rebuild America." Although we have some differences with the recent Energy Policy Report issued by the Public Utility Review Committee, we concur with the Committee's conclusion that South Carolinians are extremely wasteful users of energy.

Ultimately consumers are more vulnerable the longer our utilities delay making energy efficiency and renewables their top priority. South Carolinians literally cannot afford "just one more coal plant" and we are working to ensure that federal climate change legislation includes mitigation for the higher energy costs that low income households will face under a carbon

We applaud John Frampton and the DNR Board and Governor Sanford for taking strong positions opposing Santee Cooper's proposed Pee Dee coal plant on grounds that the health risks are too high, that new federal policies have changed the regulatory scene and that the economic downturn is reducing growth and demand projections.

And we agree with Ron Calcaterra, CEO of the Central Electric Power Cooperative, when he recently called for utilities to make the best use of all existing electricity generating resources to delay building more and expensive power plants for as long as possible. It makes eminent sense to plan and share future power supplies so that we build only what we need to power South Carolinians' energy needs.

One thing is for sure: kicking the costly coal habit will take national leadership. We have only a short window of opportunity to reduce carbon and push South Carolina down the road to a clean energy future. Passing strong, meaningful climate change legislation will be the defining moment of our generation. We need your help.

Am of Dimberlake

Ann Timberlake is the Executive Director of Conservation Voters ann@conservationvotersofsc.org